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  Friday 14th January 2022

Dear Year 2 Parents/ Guardians,
                            
Welcome back! We hope you had a happy and restful festive period. Our topic for this half term is ‘The Victorians’. If you have any objects, pictures or any other information relating to this topic at home, we would love to borrow them. 
Whenever possible, this topic will be taught in a cross-curricular way, linking subjects together to provide a rounded and interesting experience for the children. 
In Literacy we will be looking at the Jabberwocky by Lewis Carroll. The children will be learning about the features of poems and writing their own nonsense poems. We will be reading an abridged story of Oliver Twist by Charles Dickens and writing about a typical day in a workhouse as well as writing character descriptions. Alongside this the children will experience two drama workshops, one about Charles Dickens and one a lesson from a Victorian school teacher.
In Maths we will be focussing on our 2, 5 and 10 times tables and using number facts to solve multiplication and division problems. The children will begin to learn about fractions and equivalent fractions and how to use them in everyday contexts. They will also be practising how to measure and estimate using rulers and other instruments.
In Science Year 2 will be cooking with Oonagh every Friday. Also we will look at the properties of materials and how materials can be changed. We will also develop the skills required to becoming a fantastic learner, concentrating on the 5 Hawley Habits. This will be done through exciting science experiments which require collaboration, imagination, curiosity, discipline and resilience.
In Art we will be looking at the features of Victorian architecture and studying the artist William Morris. We will also create our own silhouette portraits.
In History we will be finding out about Victorian schools and how they compare to our school. A Victorian teacher will be visiting our school to teach us about schools in the Victorian times. We will also learn about the workhouse, Victorian inventions and famous Victorians. A visit to the Charles Dickens museum will help us learn more about life in the Victorian period.
In Computing we will research Victorian inventions using online resources to create a PowerPoint presentation on The Great Exhibition.
In RE we will be looking at changes and concepts shared by many religions and the Easter story.

This term PE sessions will continue to be in the hall on Tuesday afternoons with Coach Charlie. The children will be learning about Hockey and practicing skills to help them play the game.
In PSHE we will be learning about how to stay safe in the environment and online and how to look after our mental health.
In Cooking/Nutrition the children will be making gruel and delicious, modern porridge.
In Music we will be looking at pitch and learning to read music.
Home Learning 
It has come to our attention that a large number of children are not completing their homework. Homework is an invaluable activity, that reinforces the children’s learning at home and helps build independence in their learning. It will greatly benefit your child’s education if they are able to complete their homework weekly. 

The homework your child is getting every week is as follows:

Every Friday they will get either a Literacy, Science or Maths homework.

Literacy and Science will be on seesaw and work should be uploaded back onto seesaw. Maths will be on paper and the paper should be returned to school.

Homework must be returned by the following Friday.

Guided Reading: 
Please continue to read regularly with your child, regular reading really helps children progress not just in reading, but helps them access all subjects of the curriculum more easily. Your child’s guided reading day will stay the same this term. 
Trips and workshops in the Spring Term
School workshop (in school) - Tuesday 18th January
Oliver Twist workshop (in school during Book Week) – w/c 28th February
Visit to The British library for a story telling session - tbc
CLC- tbc
Charles Dickens Museum trip - tbc
Thanks in advance for all your support this term.

Yours sincerely, 

Isolde Summerscale and Olga Baron
